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A well regulated militia being necessary 
to the security of a free state, the right 
of the people to keep and bear arms 

shall not be infringed.

Annual Meeting 
Election Results
Joe Keller

At the Annual Meeting of 
the Members on July 11th, new 
Officers and Directors were 
elected by the membership. 
Immediate Past President Chuck 
Adams presented the previously 
nominated candidates, and no 
additional nominations were 
made from the floor. After the 
voting, Joe Keller was elected 
as Vice President. Christine 
Walters was elected to her first 
full term as Treasurer; she has 
been completing a vacated term. 
Bill Slonecker was elected to a 
full term as Director, he has also 
been completing a vacated term. 
Roger Roberts and Sue Nilsen 
were elected as new Directors. 
Outgoing Vice President 
Charlie McAlister was thanked 
by President Hal Halverson 
and the members for his many 
years of service on the Board. 
Bob Anderson and Dan Sweet 
completed their terms on the 
Board, and their service is also 
appreciated. Congratulations 
and thanks to all the new Board 
Members for volunteering their 
time to help run our Club.

Board Members who continue 
in their terms are President Hal 
Halverson, Executive Officer 
Mark Edwards, and Directors 
Greg Watson, Bill Wood and Edd 
Kohart.

The Life Member Committee, 
represented by Past President 
Dick Jennings, recommended 
Past President Nils Bittner for 
Life Membership, in recognition 
of his twenty years of membership 
and many hours of service to 
the Club. And a special Life 
membership was proposed 
for Project Coordinator Ron 
Carey, in recognition of his 

thousands of hours of service 
to the Club. The membership 
unanimously approved both Nils 
and Ron for Life membership 
status. Congratulations to both 
gentlemen, and thanks for all you 
continue to do for DRRC.

The Board needs to fill the 
unexpired Secretary term of 
Joe Keller. Joe had one year 
remaining when he was elected as 
the V.P. 

Discipline Director 
Reports
Joe Keller

Several of our Disciplines 
provided reports of their activities 
recently or over the past year. 
Here is a summary of what has 
been happening with the various 
activities at the range.

Adult Smallbore – Bob 
Stevens reported that the team 
had 21 members this past season. 
They won the championship of 
the league they compete in, for 
the first time in 10 years. More 
folks continue to show interest in 
the sport, and all are welcome to 
become involved.

Archery – Justin Jantz has 
replaced Al Meteney as Director. 
He is continuing to build the 
program that Al started, looking 

for more opportunities like 
the recent beginner classes the 
discipline sponsored. 

Black Powder Cartridge – 
A DRRC team of six BPCR 
shooters traveled 1,020 miles to 
Forsyth MT for the June 10-16 
Quigley Shoot. The course of 
fire is six targets at six different 
ranges, with eight rounds fired 
at each target. The first target is 
the short one, only 350 yards, 
and must be shot offhand. 
The other targets may only be 
shot from cross sticks. Monday 
through Friday were practice 
days. Saturday, the approximately 
600 shooters shot four of the 
targets, which are scored as ‘hit’ 
or ‘miss’. The final two targets 
were shot on Sunday. The best 
score ever shot on this course is 
43/48. Two of the DRRC team 
members broke 50%, shooting 
29/48 and 32/48, putting them 
in the top 1/3 of the shooters. 
Also, two times a team member 
hit a target with all 8 of his shots, 
earning ‘eight straight’ pins. 
These were accomplished at 530 
and 600 yards. All in all, Director 
Dave Kendall reports that it was 
a very respectable showing by the 
DRRC team.

Black Powder Muzzleloaders – 
Don Edwards and the smoke pole 
shooters are getting ready for an 
annual rendezvous on Mt. Hood. 
The monthly shoots have been 
attracting good crowds, including 
a group of 4-H youth shooters. 
The discipline is looking to 
develop a more permanent knife 
and tomahawk throwing range.

Handgun Silhouette – Director 
Greg Watson reports that the 
monthly matches have been 
suspended due to the temporary 
shortening of the Silhouette 
Range. He will let everyone know 
as soon as they resume.

Hunter Safety – Larry Warren 
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is one of the ODFW coordinators 
and instructors for Clackamas 
County. This year Larry and his 
team of instructors conducted 
a traditional Hunter Ed class, a 
Master Hunter class, and two 
Independent Study classes at 
DRRC.

International Long Range – 
Stan Pate reports that an August 
international match will not be 
conducted at DRRC this year, 
because it would conflict directly 
with the World Championships. 
However, interest is already 
coming from several international 
teams about a match next year. 
And 2015 is expected to be a 
major international match event 
at DRRC. Stay tuned for further 
developments.

Junior Shotgun – Dick 
Jennings reports that seven 
juniors participated in the State 
Championship held at Portland 
Gun Club. The youngest shooter 
earned Rookie of the Year 
honors. Dick expects five or six 
will compete in the upcoming 
Grand Pacific PITA match in 
Washington.

Junior Smallbore – Glen 
Miller assumed the Director 
position when Matt Meininger 
resigned. Since June the growth 
in participation has tripled; 24 
young shooters were at the 
last weekly shoot. Glen and his 
assistant Bob Stevens are re-
starting the NRA 4 Position 
shooting program, and some 
of the new shooters are off to a 
very strong start. Ryan Jacobs 
earned a full ride scholarship to 
the Air Force Academy based 
on his shooting developed in 
the Junior program. His brother 
Spencer Jacobs thanked the 
membership for supporting his 
trip to the Junior Olympics in 
Colorado. Spencer recently shot a 
582/600 in air rifle, which is first 

in the nation for his classification 
of Intermediate Junior and a 
national record.

Ladies Night – Paul Meier 
reports that the Ladies Night 
attendance the past year has 
ranged from three to fourteen 
shooters, with an average of five. 
Turnout has been impacted by 
ammo availability. The program 
can train the ladies in any type 
of shooting they want. Most of 
the ladies come with no shooting 
experience, while a couple of 
experienced women instructors 
come for a tune-up or help with 
something new. The sessions 
focus on safety, gun handling, 
and learning how to shoot. They 
follow the two basic rules; you 
have to be safe and you have to 
have a good time. Beginning 
shooters will receive a safety 
orientation, range rules and gun 
handling techniques. They will 
then be put on the line with 
an instructor camped on their 
shoulder for most of the first 
session. Our goal is to handle the 
gun safely, shoot rounds, get used 
to the noise and people around 
you handling guns. If you shoot 
accurately, that’s a bonus. Each 
time you return we will work with 
you at your level and towards 
your goals and teach you as fast 
as you want to learn. Some ladies 
want to just learn to handle the 
gun well and shoot or plink. 
Others are looking at competition 
type shooting while many carry 
and want to work on concealed 
carry skills and drills. Paul says, if 
you don’t have a gun, eyes or ears 
don’t worry, I do and you can 
borrow them. I just require that 
you buy the ammo and that I get 
a phone call before you show up 
so we can chat and then I hope 
to remember to bring everything! 
You can borrow guns from the 

“The natural cure for an ill-
administration, in a popular or 
representative constitution, is a 
change of men.”

Alexander Hamilton
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• TH	 Trap House
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• CH/Ind	 Clubhouse & Indoor Range
• Arch	 Archery Range
• 100/200	 100/200 Yard Range
• Silh	 Silhouette Range
• LR	 Long Range
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ladies while at the session and 
go home with an idea of what 
you want to buy when the time 
is right. I’ve been working with 
or running this discipline since 
2001. We have a great program 
and the ladies are successful.

Ladies Pistol Class – Demand 
remains high for this class. The 
team of instructors taught five 
classes in the last year, with a total 
of fifty-five ladies completing the 
program. Since the Fall of 2008, 
two hundred and thirty ladies 
have gone through the program, 
which was developed in-house 
at DRRC. Classes for the rest 
of 2013 are already booked full. 
The 2014 class schedule will be 
coming out later this year. Sign 
up early, or you won’t be able to 
get in.

Service Rifles – Todd Hanson 
reports that fifty-seven first time 

shooters attended the Friday 
evening prep classes for the five 
matches held in the past year. 
And one hundred and eight 
total shooters participated in 
the Saturday matches. Some 
new people are stepping up to 
help coach new shooters, teach 
portions of the class, RSO the 
matches, and even score targets 
in the pits for work hours. 
Special thanks to Charlie and 
Sheri McAlister, Mark Edwards, 
Bob Vice, Scott Tedrow, Dave 
Stahley, and Dave and Daniel 
Shank for helping to make this 
discipline run.

Three-Gun – Markus Wigle 
reports that between ten 
and twenty-five shooters are 
participating in the monthly 
matches. Ammo shortages are 
hindering participation. However, 
a proposal to develop additional 

shooting bays is being explored, 
so that bigger turn-outs can be 
handled in the future.

USPSA – Dan Carpenter’s 
discipline is booming. The last 
four months have averaged forty-
five to forty-eight shooters. And 
three to four new shooters are 
emailing each month. Dan is 
looking for ways to accommodate 
the increased numbers, while 
completing the matches in a 
reasonable amount of time.

“Be not intimidated ... 
nor suffer yourselves to be 
wheedled out of your liberties 
by any pretense of politeness, 
delicacy, or decency. These, 
as they are often used, are 
but three different names 
for hypocrisy, chicanery and 
cowardice.”

John Adams (1765)


